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 Burke Quilt Guild meets at the Burke Senior Center on the 

                                              fourth Monday of each Month at 10:00 AM, except for December. 
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Officers 
 

President 

 Debbie Mangold 

 

1st Vice-President! 

Program Chairman 

Mary Stang 

Freda Rosenthal 

2nd Vice-President! 

Membership 

Chairman 

 Carol MacKinney 

Secretary 

Linda Myers   

Treasurer 

Judy Brittain 

 

Member-at-Large 

Barbara Whipple 

 

Advisor  

Judy Pearson 
  
     

NEWS YOU CAN USE! 
 

  

Open Work Day – Monday, May 1
st
, 9:30am 

Meet at the Senior Center to work on any project you would like and 

enjoy the company. 

 

Therapy Day – Monday, May 8
th

, 10am 

A double header day – you can learn a simple 4 square with Mary Stang 

which can be put together in four different ways or you can learn the 

popular Fold and Stitch wreath with Terry Kramer. 

         

 

Monthly Meeting – Monday, June 26
th

 

 

 

Birthdays for May 
06  Glenda Huffman 

09  Opal Woody 

06  Glenda Huffman 

15  Dinah Weaver 

21  Terry Kramer 

23  Diane Carpenter 

23  Sandra Triplett 

 

 
New Member  

Glenda Huffman 
 

 

Last month, Linda Henson showed her Hearts Lost quilt. 

She explained that her daughter works for the Children’s 

Advocacy and Protection Center in Catawba County and had 

gotten her involved in the project. This is the seventh year 

that Linda has made these abuse quilts. Each year she does a 

quilt in memory of the children of North Carolina who have 

been lost due to neglect or abuse from a caregiver. The 

childen on this quilt lost their lives in 2015. The process 

begins with a Hickory High School art class receiving T-

shirts representing the age of a lost chind. They design and do 

artwork for that child. There is a vigil held in October. After 

that, the shirts are given to Linda and the process begins 

anew. I determine the theme for the quilt and my husband 

names them. The completed quilts are hanging in various 

public offices around Catawba County. The Guild is proud to 

have a member doing this labor of love.  
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News From the Presidentõs Desk 

May,2017  
 

 

 Happy May!  This month of continued renewal has always been an 

inspiration to get out and explore the yard, neighborhood, mountains, 

and stores.  

           And QUILT!   

 

 The result of the survey that was completed by 57 of our members 

during the last month will be shared at the end of this paragraph, 

Thanks to all of you who took the time to fill it out and return to me. 

At our next guild meeting we will discuss the results together and 

possibly form some ideas for moving forward.  

 I am sorry to report that one of our past members, Judy Heneforth, 

has passed away.  I know many of you k new Judy, and some of you were 

her friends. You have my deepest condolences.  Being a quilter, there is 

a lot of fabric left -  Dawn hopes to bring some of the fabric to our next 

guild meeting for members to purchase. I hope you can help.  

 Donõt forget our next available time to get together is Monday, May 

1 at 9:30 am. (It is always the first Monday of the month).  This is a 

relaxed get together, a time to explore new sewing ideas, share talents, 

and work on projects. Hope you can join us. The more the merr ier!   

 

Deb 
 

 

Results of the survey 

Wee Care – 26 yesses 

Veteran’s quilts – 10 yesses (plus 2 if we find a leader) 

Donation quilts -15 yesses 

None- 2 
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Burke Quilters Guild Minutes 

April 24, 2017 

 
Announcements: Debbie Mangold started the meeting by welcoming everyone. She also 

announced that there are surveys on the back table if you have not yet had a chance to 

answer the one from the last meeting. 

¶ Deb also asked for a volunteer to take over leadership of the Veteran Quilts project since 

Cindy Grimord had to give it up. Deb will take care of the quilt for the Memorial Day 

presentation, but needs someone to take it from there.  NancyLynn Sharpless reminded 

everyone the quilts are only given out in Burke County.  

¶ Another announcement involved the Donation Quilts. So far there are three being 

finished and Deb hoped that someone could donate another one.  Mary Stang showed one 

that was completed. 

 

Visitors: Debbie then asked if there were any visitors. Julie Pearson introduced her 

neighbors Laurie and Denise.  Mary Stang introduced her mother who was visiting. 

 

Beginner Quilt Class:  Deb asked if anyone knew who was teaching the class for the 

Senior Center. Janet Hunt announced that she was the one teaching.  She said that the last 

class is this week, but if anyone is interested they should let the Center know so that 

another round of classes can be scheduled.  Janet said the class is only for beginners.   

 

Minutes: The February minutes were approved unanimously with no corrections. 

 

Guest Program:  Mary Stang introduced the speaker for the day.  One of our own 

members, Karel Johnson, shared a new technique that she had learned in a class at Pigeon 

Forge.  It was the Layered Patchwork Border.  The process is in a book written by Lynne 

Hagmeier from Kansas Troubles. Lynne designs fabrics for Moda. Her website is 

ktquilts.com. The procedure for making the borders involves “pinked” edges or bias 

strips because neither of these fray. These strips are then sewn onto a triangle in a 

particular way. Karel had prepared several story boards to show the various steps of the 

process which was very helpful. She also brought a picture of a baby quilt she had made 

that she passed around. Karel also provided a very detailed instruction sheet for the 

process, and had several books showing the technique.  The “pinking” can be done with a 

pinking blade on your rotary cutter.  She said you need a good ruler with a clear diagonal 

line.  One of her instructors said you should always use the smallest ruler you can for 

accuracy. Karel also suggested you make your squares a little larger and trim them to the 

correct size. Karel brought a large finished quilt to show us. It was beautiful and she 

plans to show it in our Quilt Show. 
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Break: During the break members were reminded to buy their 50/50 tickets and do the 

surveys if they didn’t already do them.  

 

Special Presentation:  Deb announced that before Committee Reports she wanted to 

take a moment to thank NancyLynn Sharpless for her many years of service to the Guild.  

NancyLynn will be moving this summer to Asheville, and she will be missed. Deb 

presented NancyLynn with a gift card to Asheville Cotton.  NancyLynn showed and read 

a poem done by Judy Pearson, who could not attend.  Judy had hand embroidered a small 

wall hanging for NancyLynn. Next, Deb asked those members who had done the project 

that NancyLynn had presented at a recent Therapy Day to come forward for a picture 

which will be sent to NancyLynn at a later time. There were five women who brought in 

their projects that turned out very well.. 

 

50/50: The drawing for the winning ticket was done by Judy Brittain with the help of 

Freda Berry.  The $30 prize (half of the proceeds) went to Debbie McGough. The other 

half of the money goes into the Guild treasury. 

 

Committee Reports: 

Treasurer: Judy Brittain announced a balance of $6029.62. She had to buy new checks. 

   
Membership: Carol MacKinney announced that there was a new member, Glenda 

Huffman.  Glenda stood and told about herself and showed a few baby quilts she made 

after the last Therapy Day. 

 

Newsletter: Mary Stang announced for Terry Kramer that articles should be to Terry by 

Friday, so that she can get the May newsletter out on time. 

   
Challenge Quilt:  Phyllis Fox encouraged everyone to continue working on their 

challenge quilt. She also asked whatever happened to the old quilt that was being passed 

around for additions to be made.  Deb Mangold said she has it. 

 

Wee Care Quilts:  Susan Briggs announced that there were kits on each table and more 

in the cabinets for anyone who has time to do them. 

 

Sunshine and Shadows: Phyllis Fox announced that she had sent out a card to Melissa 

Shaw. 

 

Karel Johnson/Donation Quilt: Karel showed the quilt top that had been put together 

by Patsy Caraway with the squares which the Pizza Girl blocks taught in a Therapy Day.  

She said there are three donation quilts and hopes that one more will be made.  Joan Cole 

volunteered to provide one.  Karel also said that SHE is not in charge of the Donation 
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Quilts and will not be schlepping them around to different areas.  So someone needs to 

volunteer to take that job. 

  

Advertising:  Cheryl Svendsen will no longer be doing the publicity for the club.  Her 

husband is undergoing surgery and will need her time.  If you are willing to replace her, 

you are to tell Deb. Cheryl had even gotten our show on the calendar of Our State. 

 

Quilt Show:  Diane Carpenter announced that at the next Monday morning workshop on 

May 1
st
, the ribbons for the show will be assembled at 9:30.  She also stated there is a 

new category this year called the Horizon Category.  The Guild had this one several years 

ago.  It is for women who have never shown a quilt before OR won a ribbon for it at our 

show. Carp also encouraged everyone to put at least one quilt into the show. There is one 

allowed in each category.  And if you don’t want to have it judged, that is a choice. You 

could just put in on display. 

 

Library:  Pat Bell announced that the library is not being utilized as hoped.  There are 

several novels that had been donated and they will be sold at the next meeting. Since she 

cleaned out some of the cabinets, she put several free magazines and patterns on the back 

table for women to take home. Pat mentioned that years ago the Guild donated a book in 

honor of a deceased member, but that requires money.  Pat announced that she would be 

doing a survey of how to best promote the library and encourage its use.  She welcomes 

any and all suggestions. 

 

Hospitality:  Hope Estepan announced surveys are still available.  The committee will 

share the results at the next meeting. 

 

Programs:  Mary Stang announced that there were sign-up sheets for the May and June 

Therapy Days.  All of the details will be in the newsletter.  The program for May will be 

a Game Day, and she is looking for the bingo game.  She asked if everyone would bring a 

fat quarter or something else for a prize. 

 

Scrapbook: Debbie McGough asked for copies of the 2016 Newsletters for the 

scrapbook.  Deb said she would get them to her. Debbie also said she did not need a 

budget for Scrapbooks and offered to give her money to the Library. Freda Berry 

questioned why we need more money when we have $6000 in the treasury, a discussion 

for another time. 

 

Other Announcements:  Linda Hansen received a letter from Elizabeth Norris of 

BUCM trying to track down previous members of the Guild - .Edith Cunningham and 

Margaret Perry.  A check book was found at the BUCM center and they were trying to 

return it.  Discussion followed.  Some members thought they were deceased.  If you have 

any information, please let Deb know. 
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Barbara Wall, a Charter Member is not getting her newsletters. Deb will follow up on 

that. 

 

Debbie reminded everyone of the May 1
st
 Monday workshop that is a good time to 

catch up on some projects and enjoy each other’s company. The next workshop will 

be on June 5
th

.  

 

After Show and Tell, the meeting was adjourned. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Linda Myers 

 

 

 

 
 

  

 

Patsy Carraway helps Karel 

Johnson show one of her latest 

quilt creations. It’s a beautiful one 

made after the Pizza Girls were 

here last November and gave us 

all a lesson in sewing those pesky 

curves! 

JULY 10
th

 THERAPY DAY 
 

We are planning a trip to Batiks Etc in Wytheville, VA. We will be renting a 15 

passenger van from the local Enterprise Car Rentals.  The cost of the van is $150 for 

the day plus gas. The total cost will be split among the number of members riding in 

the van.  If you are interested in this trip please plan to sign-up at the next meeting on 

May 22 and put down a $20 deposit to reserve your space.  Questions?  Contact Mary 

Stang. 
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 10 Essentials To Bring To A Quilt Retreat 
  

 So you are going to attend a quilt retreat - perhaps even your first. 

But what should you bring with you to make it an enjoyable retreat? 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

1. Bring Layers to Wear and Comfy Shoes - Remember, there will 

only be one thermostat and lots of friends. You want to be able to 

add and subtract layers to stay comfy and you want comfy feet since 

you may spend a lot of time cutting or pressing. 

 

2. Small High-Quality Battery Operated Lamp - If you can't see 

you can't stitch effectively and seldom do you find a room where 

the lighting is perfect for everyone. If your lamp is battery operated 

you won't have to worry about how close you are to an outlet or 

whether you will trip a breaker by plugging in too many items. 

 

3. Simple, Fun Group of Projects -  

Remember that part of the fun of retreat 

is visiting with your friends. If you pick 

out projects that require lots of tedious 

cutting or difficult layout you might 

miss out on visiting with your friends or 

spending too much time with your seam 

ripper. 

 

 

Anybody know how 

many days it is to 

Christmas? 

https://www.quiltinghub.com/Find/Terminology/n/Pressing
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-  

 

 

 

5. Multi-Purpose Pillow - It can be used in your lap when you 

are doing handwork to rest your arms on so that you won't end 

the day with sore shoulders or neck. The pillow also can be used 

to sit on if your chair is a bit short or a bit too firm. 

 

4. Take A Variety of Hand and Machine Projects in a Rolling 

Suitcase - You don't want to run out of projects or encounter an issue 

with your lone project and end up frustrated. The suitcase will make it 

easy to transport your projects and can be stored under your worktable 

out of the way during retreat. 

 

6. Favorite Tools and Eye Glasses - If you use special rulers, 

hemostats, seam rippers, pins, etc. at home, make sure they are in 

your travel tool bag. Another good idea is to identify your tools 

with your name or a "signature color" paint so that you may share 

freely while not losing track of your tools. Some suggestions are 

nail polish dots, painted handles, or a small piece of ribbon. 

 

7. Well-Prepared Sewing Machine -  Take your favorite sewing 

machine that has been cleaned, oiled, and is ready to give you 

that perfect stitch you desire. Also check to make sure that you 

pack your power cord, lint brush and any special feet you will 

need. Nothing can stop you in your tracks faster than no power 

cord and this is one item your friends will probably not have to 

lend you. 

 

8. Extra Fabric for Your Intended Projects and Incidentals - 

Take "extra"! Even if you have all of your projects cut out 

completely and ready to stitch, things can happen, or you may want 

to share a bit with a friend. You also may see a new technique as 

you visit with friends and want to try it out immediately! 
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10. Final Packing Instructions - When packing your vehicle, remember to separate the items you will 

need in the work room from those you will need in your sleeping quarters. That way you can get to 

stitching as soon as possible. Also, when you head back home it is a great idea to pack a wonderful 

smelling treat in the center of your vehicle. That way when you get home your family will want to help 

you unpack so that they can get to the hidden "goodies". 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Therapy Day, May 8
th

 – First Project Choice 
 

A Fast & FREE Charm Pack Project to Make This Weekend 
Looking for a project that sews up in a snap? This charm pack–friendly mini-quilt is so fast that it 

will leave you smiling every time you see it! Read on for the free pattern and make your own! 

       

9. Well-Rested Positive Attitude - Most importantly, take your best 

well-rested attitude and be ready to have a blast. Retreats are a great 

opportunity to make new friends and become even closer with your 

current friends. It is also a great opportunity to learn new techniques and 

share your quilting knowledge. Have fun, after all that is the main reason 

to go on a retreat. 

 

Therapy Day, June 12
th

 - LeMoyne Star Supply List 
ü Deb Tucker Rapid Fire Lemoyne Star ruler (This is a must and available at Bill’s Sewing. 
Don’t forget to bring the cardboard folder that comes with it.) 

ü Square ruler  8 1/2” or larger,  12 1/2” works well.  The Tucker Trimmer is a good choice 

if you have one. 

ü 6 X 12 (or similar) cutting ruler 

ü Mat and rotary cutter (preferably with a nice, sharp, new blade) 

ü Sewing machine (preferably with a new needle) Don’t forget the cord and foot pedal. 

ü Basic sewing supplies 

ü Fabric 

ü Star strips in 2 different colors or fabrics , cut 2” wide and at least 18” long 

ü Background strips (2) that contrast with Star strips, cut 3 1/4” wide and at least 18” long 

ü Questions can be answered at the next meeting or call Karel Johnson  584-3902. 
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This fun little quilt, which measures 16"x 16", was made from one Boundless Batiks 

Charm Pack in the Majesty colorway.  These batik charm packs are so colorful and so fun 

to play with, you won't be able to stop at just one! 

 

Supplies needed: 

¶ One charm pack (you will need at least 24 pieces, 5” x 5” square cuts) 

¶ 18” x 18” piece of batting 

¶ 18” x 18” backing fabric (or sew your leftover squares together!) 

¶ 64” of binding 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

Choosing your charm squares 

× Choose 16 charm squares from the darker colors 

× Choose 8 charm squares from the lighter colors 

Do not be concerned if you must use duplicates of the 

same fabrics. Also, if you use a Boundless charm pack, 

you will have at least 16 squares left over to use for as 

backing or for another project. Or, make more of these 

little blocks and watch your little quit grow! 

Now the fun begins! 
The simple cuts you will cut and sew in class wil make up in at least four different 

ways.  Instructions and suggestions will be given during this easy and fun project! 

Examples are given below. 

 

 

 

 
  

 

Come and join Mary Stang as she shows this really very 

quick and easy way to utilize a charm pack or some of your 

larger scrap pieces in your stash. Be sure to bring a small 

cutting mat, your rotary cutter and an extension cord in case 

you are not near a power outlet. Also bring your sewing 

machine, neutral colored thread and all the other supplies 

you usually bring to class.  

https://www.craftsy.com/quilting/supplies/boundless-batiks-majesty-precut-fabric/454549
https://www.craftsy.com/quilting/supplies/boundless-batiks-majesty-precut-fabric/454549
https://www.craftsy.com/quilting/supplies/boundless-batiks-majesty-precut-fabric/454549
https://www.craftsy.com/quilting/supplies/boundless-batiks-majesty-precut-fabric/454549
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Therapy Day, Monday, May 8
th  

Alternate Second Project Choice 

Supply List: 
 

Fabric for back, 5/8 yard 

 

Fabric for front, 5/8 yard 

 

Applique, minimum of 3/8 yard. This may be a single color or a mix of colors. It’s your wreath – do it 

your way! 

 

¶ Bosal 4955-6 Fusible In-R-Foam, 12 pre-cut squares (makes one wreath; OR Bosal 4955 

In-R-Form Single Sided Fusible Foam (1/2 yard pkg. makes 2 wreaths); OR 2/3 yard 

Pellon 71F Peltex One-Sided Fusible Ultra Firm Stabilizer (Please note here: you may 

use a stabilizer that is not as stiff as the ones listed; if you do, the wreath will be flatter 

looking.) 

¶ Paper-backed Fusible Web, 17” x 22”, like Heat ‘n Bond Lite or similar 

¶ Hot Fix Crystals or Buttons for decoration (optional) 

¶ Teflon Sheet or Parchment Paper 

¶ Temporary Fabric Marking Paper 

¶ Sewing machine capable of satin stitch 

¶ Thread may match any of your fabrics or be a contrast color. Again, make it yours! 

¶ Those who have an extra iron at home, please bring it as there will be ironing. 

¶ Other sewing supplies usually brought to your classes.   

This pattern may be found at Morganton Sewing or the Cotton Quilt. If you wish Terry Kramer 

to pick one up for you and/or the fusible lining, please contact her at 828-391-7842 

Prior to class: 

¶ Back fabric – cut 12 squares, 7” each 

¶ Front fabric – cut 12 squares, 7” each 

¶ Foam or stiffener – cut 12 squares, 6” each 

¶ Fusible Web – cut 2 rectangles, 11” x 17” each 

Be sure all fabrics are pressed with enough ironing aid or starch to ensure they have a nice 

finish and no wrinkles visible. Bring spray starch or other good fabric stiffener in case of touch 

ups as we go. 

 

Come prepared to have a good, relaxing day! Bring a snack for lunch along with something to 

drink. 
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These ladies took part in the final class that NancyLynn Sharpless taught for the Burke Quilter’s 

Guild prior to her move to Asheville this summer. We will all miss NancyLynn with her great 

willingness to do the very worst of jobs or those tasks that took the most time. 

 

 

Show and Tell Quilts 
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Coming Events: 
Friday, September 8, 2017 10:00 AM - Saturday, 9 04:00 PM 

Exhibiting our "MOUNTAIN GEMS" 
The Stone Center 
613 Cherry Street 
Wilkesboro North Carolina 28697 
Wilkes  County Quilters  Inc 
Featuring: Antique Bed Turning, Silent Auction, Door Prizes, 2 Grand Prize Packages and the Unique Shoppers 
Boutique. Admission: $5.00, under 12 free 

 

Friday, October 20, 2017 10:00 AM - Saturday, 21 04:00 PM 

Look On The Bright  Side Quilt  Show 
Dennis Wicker  Civic Center 
1801 Nash Street 
Sanford North Carolina 27332 
Hearts  and Hands ECA Quilters  Guild  
Approximately 40 miles SW of Raleigh Hours: Friday, Oct. 20 - 10 a.m. until  5 p.m, Saturday, Oct. 21 - 10 a.m. until  
Over 100 Quilts, Vendor Booths 

 

For Sale:  

 

Price Reduced! 
 

Bernina 820 sewing machine in very nice Horn cabinet. All around machine with BSR 

(Bernina Stitch Regulator), built-in dual feed, and 12” of space to the right of the needle. The 

machine is 4 years old, gently used and carefully maintained. Top of the line machine. $5000 

includes cabinet and all attachments. I’m redoing my sewing area and just needed more 

space. Call Karl Johnson at 584-3902. 
 


